	

	



Parish Forum Minutes

20th October 2014 – St. Ann’s 
	Attendees:
	
	

	Fr Stan Maciuszek 

Ray Aldous

Kaye Ward

Ann Roberts

Anne Lindley     
	Maureen Aldous(chair)
Kath wade

Paul Cottrell

Maureen Aitkin

Brian Tonner
	P Townley
Christine Wood

John Wood

Ann Moseley

Pat Punt

	
	
	

	Apologies
Ann Whitfield               
Laura Twomey
	Peter Twomey
Brendan Lally
	Pat Decon

Mandy Aitkin

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


Father Stan opened the meeting with a prayer of the day.
Actions from Previous meeting

1 Laura to place an announcement in the parish newsletter regarding the meeting to discuss the celebration of St Mary’s 5oth Anniversary. Completed
2 An announcement to be made at St Mary’s regarding the return of the keys and the establishment of a key register.

3 Michael O’Brian to investigate whether the switches could be moved from the cupboard at St Mary’s.

4 The Parish Finance committee to consider whether a statement of accounts can be made at each Parish Forum at the next meeting.

Matters arising

1 Light switches are now more easily accessible as Teresa has moved items from the cupboard.

2 The Key register has still to be done at St Mary’s
3 Brian cannot consider a statement due to the amount of work it requires. John asked for a balance which would be very useful when planning future events 
Brian asked to raise three items
1 Brian has been medically advised to ‘slow down’, especially the running of the hall at St Ann’s From the 31st of December Brian will have no input into the organising of the bookings or any physical work involved. The congregation have been approached to find a replacement. A group of parishioners from the 9-15am mass have said they will take it on. They are looking into putting the dates that the hall is available on the church web page. Watch this space.

2 Brain raised concerns as to St Ann’s organisation of the counting of the collection following mass. He needs someone to take overall charge.

3. Brain was concerned as to the cost of the maintenance of St Ann’s grounds. The cost last year was £2,000.It was suggested that members of the congregation may be asked to do more. The fact that many members were too elderly to be expected to help. A notice is to be put in the bulletin to ask for volunteers.

Evangelising

Paul spoke of the need to spread our faith and draw more people into the Catholic Church. We have a very good system in place for the journey of faith but however good they are they need to be used and useful.
Paul is to approach the school and ask for simple drawings to use in advertisements to request anyone with an interest in discovering the catholic faith to contact Father Stan as a first approach. The team will take it from there. The ads are to be placed in LOOK LOCAL and Time out. Paul to find out as to costings

The hall at St Ann’s 
It was raised that the kitchen at St Ann’s needs work and it was suggested that the lottery Fund be approached to fund the project. All agreed 
.A shed outside is to be used for changing during pantos or other activities and shows. Planning permission was mentioned, but this has been investigated and permission is not required. Funding will be raised through the Beacon and ticket sales.
Core Group
We now have two new members of the core group from St Ann’s parish, Anne Roberts and Mandy Aitkin. 
Any other Business
Chris produced a leaflet full of general information from another parish for us to look at, which we all agreed would be very useful for new members of the parish in both our areas. The leaflet is full of information for every member to pick up and read as and when. Chris thought it may be a good idea to try it and see if it becomes useful and popular. All agreed. Who is to do it will need to be decided later. It was thought that Geraldine has enough with the church notices.
Kaye mentioned “Fair Trades” rice challenge. A small table will be in St Mary’s for a couple of weeks explaining about the challenge with rice for sale
5. Dates of Next Meetings
	Core Group


	Parish Forum

	Monday March 9th at St Mary’s
	Monday March 16th at St Mary’s


Summary of Action Points
1. Update on the hall bookings etc. at St Ann’s
2 Who is in charge of the collections at St Ann’s?

3 Update on the volunteers for the maintenance of the grounds at St Ann’s.
4 How is the Evangelisation of our catholic faith progressing?

5 The shed at St Ann’s.
6 Where are we with the refurbishment of the kitchen at St Ann’s?
7 The leaflet that Chris brought for us to look at what are we going to do about it?
Father Stan closed the meeting with prayer and blessing.
